August 13, 2007

To: Rae McQuade

From: 
Judy Ray – Alabama Power Company

cc:
Tom Kilgore – Gulf Power Company

Dorman Davis – Mississippi Power Company

Mark Jarrett – Southern Company Services
Although Southern Company plans to vote in favor of the recommendations sent for ratification on July 19, 2007, please post the following comments regarding Recommendation R05016 on the NAESB REQ website.
Page 5 - RXQ.9.3.1.6 - Southern Company would prefer that execution of formal agreements not be mandated in every case. It is our view that these agreements do not have a strong legal basis. 

More importantly, the inconvenience to our customers of having to execute such an agreement is of concern. A documented request, whether made verbally or electronically, should be sufficient in most cases.

Page 6 - RXQ. 9.3.2.2 & Page 8 - RXQ 9.3.4.1(same as above)


9.3.2.2. - If we had accelerated due dates, we probably would want to sign a 

Trading Partner Agreement.


9.3.4.1 – The 2 bullet points are correct in how we do business, we just don’t 


agree that the Trading Partner Agreement is necessary in all cases.

Page 6 - RXQ.9.3.2.5 - (First Bullet Point) When multiple billing periods are corrected 

through the cancel/rebill process, Southern Company agrees that an EDI transaction 

reflecting a cancellation code should be sent to the customer, but not necessarily for each 

metering period. In addition, if the billing period is "Cancelled" only and re-billed at a 

later date (through a separate transaction) we question whether it is appropriate to 

show the bill as being corrected on the EDI transaction, as indicated in the proposed 

wording. This same concern exists if an account is billed using the "Enter Reading" 

transaction versus the Cancel/Re-bill process. 

Page 7 - RXQ.9.3.2.6 - Southern Company questions whether the data element 

"Total amount of previous bill" should necessarily be included on EDI bill transactions.

